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	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	N/A
	
	N/A
	
	N/A
	
	N/A

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	N/A
	
	N/A
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$3,029,492
	
	$5,148,254
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$3,030,000
	
	$5,149,000
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	N/A
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	N/A
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Parking fees (from both county employees and the public)



DESCRIPTION

This is a new appropriation unit that would be used to record the operating costs of managing the County’s parking garages and record revenue. County-owned parking facilities include the following six facilities:
· Norm Maleng Regional Justice Center parking structure in Kent;
· Goat Hill parking garage (6th and Jefferson) in Seattle;
· Adult Detention Center parking facilities (5th and James) in Seattle;
· Chinook Building (5th and Jefferson) in Seattle;
· King Street Center (2nd and Jackson) in Seattle; and
· Patricia H. Clark Children and Family Justice Center (12th and Alder) in Seattle.

King County Code Chapter 3.32 regulates the county-owned parking facilities including administrative regulations, fees, parking rates, and disposition of parking fee revenues. As per K.C.C. Section 3.32.090 any excess revenue after payment of expenses is distributed to the general fund. 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 proposed budget would appropriate $3 million to the new Parking Facilities appropriation unit and anticipates $5.1 million in parking revenues in 2025. PSB reports that the fourth quarter of 2022 through the second quarter of 2024 has seen a tremendous rebound in transient, validation, and event revenue while monthly parking has been slow to return due to hybrid work schedules. Additionally, the third quarter of 2024 has seen a steady increase in monthly parking at King Street Center and Goat Hill and the trend is expected to continue well into 2025.  Special events such as the Taylor Swift concert in 2023, and sport events also contributed to the increasing revenue trends after the downturn from COVID-19. 
Parking expenditures and revenues were previously budgeted in a sub-fund (FMD Parking Facilities fund) of the General Fund. At the end of each year an accounting adjustment is made to record the parking revenue collected from General Fund agencies as an expenditure reduction in the General Fund. PSB reports the accounting requirements are cumbersome and require manual adjustments to be processed at the end of each fiscal year to correctly reflect the General Fund’s ending fund balance. PSB reports the creation of this appropriation unit in the General Fund would improve transparency and reduce the additional manual reporting adjustments. However, because this is now an appropriation unit within the General Fund, there is no longer a financial plan available that shows details on parking revenues and expenditures. Council staff requested and received the information that was previously provided in the financial plan. 

As a new appropriation unit, a technical adjustment of $1.6 million is included in the budget to reflect central rates. There are no other decision packages for this appropriation unit. 

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget. 





